
From: Chappell, Micah <Micah.Chappell@seattle.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2019 2:04 PM 
Subject: Public Comment 
 
All, 
Here is another public comment that I will be making, but not providing a fancy breakdown for either. 
This exception should be specific to an existing townhouse unit (singular), as written, it could be 
interpreted that one would have to alter multiple units for the exception to apply. 
 
WAC 51-51-0313  Section R313—Automatic fire sprinkler systems.  
((This section is not adopted.)) R313.1 Townhouse automatic fire sprinkler systems. An automatic 
residential fire sprinkler system shall be installed in townhouse units. 
EXCEPTIONS:  
1. An automatic residential fire sprinkler system shall not be required where additions or alterations are 
made to an existing townhouse units that does not have an automatic residential fire sprinkler system 
installed. 
2. Townhouse buildings containing no more than four townhouse units. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 

Micah Chappell, MBA, CBO 
Technical Code Development Manager 

Seattle Department of Construction and Inspections 

P.O. Box 34019, Seattle, WA 98124-4019 

P: 206.256.5157 | F: 206.386.4039| micah.chappell@seattle.gov 

 
Helping people build a safe, livable, and inclusive Seattle.  
 
 

 

Micah Chappell, MBA, CBO 
Executive Board  
Technical Code Committee Chair 

P: 206.256.5157 | F: 206.386.4039| micah.chappell@seattle.gov 
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